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The Academic Senate has charged the Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC) with making recommendations regarding collections, policies and services of AIS; to support and foster faculty and student research, especially the use of resources in the library, archives, and academic computing.  AISAC acts in a liaison capacity to represent the faculty by making recommendations to the Academic Senate. The Committee is particularly interested in questions, suggestions or concerns regarding the information, resources, instructional and interpretative consulting services provided by AIS to support the teaching, research and outreach missions of the University.

Meeting Schedule
AISAC meets every other Friday for one hour across the academic year, which typically results in six, and sometimes seven, meetings per semester.  This year we did not meet as regularly.
 Fall 2009 Activity
AISAC monitored the following developments in AIS:
· Content Management System (CMS) testing by the Center for Instructional Technology (CITE).  Three systems are being considered as the replacement for WebCT: Moodle, Blackboard, and SAKAI.  

· The library’s budget is to be cut between 6% and 10%.  Monies allotted to book purchases will be the easy initial target for reduction; individual journal subscriptions and database subscriptions will require a much harder look.  A harder look at serials will be conducted in the Spring.
· State of Michigan’s financial strife—directly impacts what databases and what services the library has access to, should the State Library’s funding get hit hard.

With regard to NMU’s Road Map to 2015, the Lydia M. Olson Library’s Strategic Directions 2009-2015, and the Provost’s request to have AISAC help define NMU, AISAC prepared a small survey of the faculty regarding their willingness to contribute to an Institutional Repository (a digital library of scholarly works created by faculty at NMU) should Northern have one.  This idea stemmed from an announcement from Dr. Prosen promoting the Recent Scholarly Activities database http://webb.nmu.edu/GrantsAndResearch/SiteSections/AboutUs/FacultyResearch.shtml: rather than just have a list of scholarship, why not promote the scholarship at NMU by allowing access to it?  The idea for a Repository was floated to the Provost (Joyal at that time) several years ago, but it was just an investigation—nothing so formal as a survey was conducted.  
Winter 2010 Activity

The results of the Institutional Repository survey, while small, were encouraging.  Faculty expressed a willingness to provide scholarly works ranging from conference papers to film.  However, an IR cannot be created without something to put in it continually (as opposed to the initial rush of submissions): The current literature regarding an Institutional Repository points out this, and several additional shortcomings, as well as improvements.  As a result of this survey, AIS is taking another look at this idea.
With the CMS recommendation being Moodle (over the Blackboard and SAKAI), AISAC members will attend the two campus forums.  A survey by this committee over two years ago contributed to this decision.  Perhaps two forums are not enough.
As mentioned, the Library is conducting a large “Serials Realignment”.  While this is a 10% budget reduction move, it will also be an opportunity for departments to evaluate their needs (what resources were needed 10 years ago are no longer used; perhaps there can be a cancellation and new subscription to something needed—hence the phrase “realignment”).
End of Business
AISAC will officially wrap up its 2009-2010 academic activities with its 17 April meeting.  
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